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SUBJECT: HOTEL TAX COLLECTIONS THROUGH SEPTEMBER 30, 2014 

Hotel Tax collections are down $66,446 or 1.71% through the first quarter of FY 2015.  

Hotel Taxes have started off this fiscal year with the first decline since the third quarter of FY 
2010. This quarter is being compared to the unusually high collections of the first quarter of FY 
2014 when there was an influx of roofers, insurance adjusters, and misplaced residents due to the 
May storms. According to the Smith Travel Research Report, hotel occupancy has decreased by 
an average of 3.2% city-wide. 

HOTEL TAX COLLECTIONS 

Hotel taxes are collected by local hotels and remitted to the City the month after being collected.  
This report summarizes hotel tax collections for the first quarter of FY 2015 and is limited 
exclusively to hotel tax.  Any sales tax collected by hotels is reported separately in the monthly 
sales and use tax City Manager report. 

The distribution of collections from the City’s 5.5% hotel tax is set by ordinance, with 4/11 used 
to promote convention and tourism, 6/11 for fairgrounds improvements, and 1/11 to sponsor and 
promote local events.  The current rate has been in effect since January 1, 2005. The following 
table represents year-to-date revenue collections and annual targets for each of these purposes:  

  Target Revenue 
Over/Under 

Target 
% Over/Under 

Target 

Convention and Tourism  $      1,451,620   $     1,392,611   $          (59,009)    

State Fairgrounds  $      2,177,430   $     2,088,916   $          (88,514)    

Event Sponsorship  $         362,905   $        348,153  $          (14,752)    

  Total  $      3,991,955  $     3,829,679  $        (162,276)  -4% 




